# **Smile-on News**

Professional, Inspiring, Current

# **Smile-on News**

Professional, Inspiring, Current

- News
- Articles
- Marketplace
- Events
- Cases
- Jobs
- CPD
- Home
- Articles
  Are we living in too much fear?

search

08 Jan 2014 - 5:16 pm Facebook Twitter Newsletter

# Are we living in too much fear?

3 January 2014





Fear is one of the biggest threats to dentistry, says Michael Sultan

Robert F. Kennedy once said, 'We live in interesting times'. I really don't think there is a more appropriate quote to describe the dental profession today. On the one hand, we live in an age of opportunity – we have access to better tools and technologies than ever before, and we can provide our patients with an outstanding level of care. Yet on the other hand, there is a darker side to dentistry, one that challenges us on a daily basis, and threatens to undermine the work that we all so love.

## Litigation culture

Many colleagues live in fear of litigation, or being brought up before the GDC on a charge. After all, it only takes one small complaint from a patient and whether you're innocent or guilty, chances are you will come out the other end questioning your career. Fears such as these mean that newly qualified GDPs are now terrified of doing many procedures, having gained little in the way of practical experience while at dental school. While they will certainly know about communication skills, vicarious liability and compliance, some may have only completed a single bridge or root canal treatment before qualifying.

And what are they to do now? Gone are the gung-ho days where dentists could try everything in the first few weeks of practice; the potential repercussions if something doesn't go according to plan are just too great. It would seem then, that the old adage of 'See one, Do one, Teach one' – where students learn by actually *practising* – has gone forever.

### The changing nature of dentistry

There are a number of factors behind this change in dentistry. Not least among these is the fact that people are more litigious than ever before. Often the question of right or wrong doesn't come into it – if people feel wronged then they believe it is their right to complain, even if it means reporting a complaint directly to the GDC.

But the problems don't just stop there. In the past treatment options were far more limited than they are today. Our job as dentists was primarily focussed on caries' control and treating patients for pain. These days however, there is a completely different picture. Many new treatments today focus on beauty over health. This has brought about a fundamental change in the relationship we have with patients, and has

gone hand-in-hand with an altered role for the NHS. Add in to the mix ever-increasing patient expectations associated with rising costs of treatment and dentistry today is a very different profession to that it was at the end of the last century.

#### Too much fear

Fear today is one of the biggest threats to our beloved profession. Many colleagues now are too afraid to step outside their 'comfort zones' for fear of failure or the repercussions litigation might bring. Dentistry is continuing to change and one can only wonder what the future of dentistry in the UK might be. Currently, in the States, negligence cases are judged by *specialist* standards. If these same rules were to come to the UK, would GDPs want to perform anything but triage unless they had postgraduate training? The thought just doesn't bear thinking about, and would certainly herald the death of the generalist GDP!

#### For further information please call EndoCare on 020 7224 0999

#### Or visit www.endocare.co.uk

Dr Michael Sultan BDS MSc DFO FICD is a Specialist in Endodontics and the Clinical Director of EndoCare. Michael qualified at Bristol University in 1986. He worked as a general dental practitioner for five years before commencing specialist studies at Guy's hospital, London. He completed his MSc in Endodontics in 1993 and worked as an in-house Endodontist in various practices before setting up in Harley St, London in 2000. He was admitted onto the specialist register in Endodontics in 1999 and has lectured extensively to postgraduate dental groups as well as lecturing on Endodontic courses at Eastman CPD, University of London. He has been involved with numerous dental groups and has been chairman of the Alpha Omega dental fraternity. In 2008 he became clinical director of EndoCare, a group of specialist practices.

